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South Hadley Drug & Alcohol Prevention Coalition

_______________________________________________________
Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, May 13, 2015         6:30—8pm         South Hadley High School Library
Sector Representatives Present: Greg Petrosky (Medical); Steve Fleming (Law Enforcement); Vinnie Napoli, Jr. (Schools); Walter Morse (Civic Organization); Rene Beauchemin (Youth Serving Organization)
Coalition Partners Present:  Heather Warner;  Laurie Beauchemin;  Eleanor Small
Coalition Staff Present: KWP & Christine Sweklo
	Topic
	Action to be Taken/Decision to be Made
	Who is responsible*

	Welcome
	Introductions.            Note-taker:  Vinnie Napoli
1. Updates:   Golf carts ‘n goggles event to prepare for Prom weekend; went well, great press coverage!  Good student feedback also.
Presentation to students by Peer Leaders & SHIMPROV (Above the Influence activity) will be happening tomorrow.
Prevention Needs Survey completed by grades 8, 10, 12 in April.

	KWP

Steve F.
KWP


	Coalition Capacity Building
	1. Vote to approve minutes of April 2015.  Voted approved.
2. Discussion of upcoming showing of “The Anonymous People” and promo flyers distributed for event.
3. Discussion of summer training opportunity being offered by Easthampton Coalition for the “Strengthening Families Program”.  We can send up to 3 of our members to this; can be paid by the DFC grant. PLEASE contact KWP if you are interested in this training. 
4. Draft set of bylaws update: Walter Morse , Sue Cook & KWP served as the  sub-committee that prepared a draft for review today. Discussion among members present on the proposed by-laws for the Coalition. Question from Heather about tightening up the role of sub-committees, possible meetings outside of full Coalition. Others thought this could happen without specific notation in the By-laws. Suggestion made to adopt By-laws as written and then revisit details as needed because amendments are always allowed.
5. Vote taken:  By-laws approved
6. Proposal that the two existing sub-committees be given 45 minutes separate meeting time during regular coalition meetings.  Discussion.

7. Coalition meetings will be publicized according to Open Meeting Law requirements as soon as we obtain those guidelines.
_____________________________________________________________
Proposed Policies/Compliance Sub-Committee:

        Steve Fleming                           Vinnie Napoli
        Dave Labrie                              Pat Lemieux
        Denise Kelly-Lechat                Jane Gawron
        Sharon Hart                             Ira Brezinsky
        Marilyn Ishler                         John Scibak
       Kevin McAllister                      Karen Walsh Pio
      Proposed Parent/Student Education Sub-Committee:

      Greg Petrosky                           Chris Sweklo
      Walter Morse                            Liz Wood
      Sr. Cathy Ormond                    Susan Cook
      Tara Cole                                   Diana Bonneville
      Michelle Bussiere                      Amy Foley
      Nick Young                               John Helin
      Danielle Stelma                        Karen Jacobus
     Dianna Goldberg                      Jennifer Balut
     Eleanor Small
	Membership
Laurie & Rene
Heather
Walter M
KWP

Membership
Greg P
KWP


	Reduce Youth Substance Use
	1. Prom this weekend!  It will be at Delaney House; over 200 students are expected.  Chief Labrie will arrange for extra party patrols to be provided around town on Saturday night and also on the graduation weekend and afterwards. The DFC grant includes this as a strategy and will pay for it.
2. Two canine searches at the HS turned up NO drugs on site.

3. Publicize Social Host Law.  Hand-out given to all members present. This was also given out to parents at the pre-Cotillion assembly in January. KWP will remind all students at the pre-Prom assembly tomorrow.

4. The parent survey is finished! Special thanks & recognition to Vinnie Napoli for additional support with this project. This survey will be e-mailed within the next several days to all parents at the High School.


	Steve F              

KWP

	New Business
	Closing Announcements:
SPIFFY Coalition Meeting on May 29 from 11- 1 PM at CES in Northampton
All Coalition members are welcome to attend;  register here (click link below)
www.collaborative.org/events-and-courses/spiffy-coalitiontown-hall-meeting-prevent-underage-drinking
Hand-out on “Facts About Scare Tactics” which are less effective as a prevention strategy than the general population realizes.

ADJOURNED:  8  pm

	Heather
KWP


Upcoming Meetings/Events
Screening of “The Anonymous People” at All Saints’ Episcopal Church
7 Woodbridge Street, South Hadley  May 31 at 7 PM
Next Coalition Meeting: June 10 at 6:30 PM
South Hadley High School Library

       The mission of the South Hadley Prevention Coalition is to collaboratively initiate, coordinate,
      and sustain prevention and intervention efforts that reduce youth substance use & abuse within
                                                                      the town of South Hadley
53 Newton Street  South Hadley, MA 01075  *  413.538.5063 ext. 3723  *  kwalshpio@shschools.com









